

## Texas Chiropractic College

December 7, 1979

RECEIVED

DEC 1 1 1979

Dr. Herbert J. Vear, President Western States Chiropractic College 2900 N. E. 132nd Avenue Portland, OR 97230

PRESIDENT'S OFFICE

Dear Dr. Vear,

Western States Chiropractic College needs to be preserved as an institution of higher learning in chiropractic education and has the undivided support of the Texas Chiropractic College.

The Texas Chiropractic College discourages student transfer, in or out of the institution, unless there are justifiable reasons that the admissions office feels would be in the best interest of the student and/or institution.

In the event W.S.C.C. deems it necessary to close admissions and to cease instruction, the Texas Chiropractic College will accept credits earned at W.S.C.C. that carry a grade of "C" or better, and are taught in our curriculum and every effort will be made to graduate the student within the normal time span.

I encourage your students to remain at W.S.C.C. to give it the stability that is needed during this crisis and to protect their academic standing until such time the administration of W.S.C.C. deems it necessary, in the best interest of the student, to transfer.

Should you feel my assistance is needed at any time through this period of uncertainty, please feel free to let me know.

Sincerely,

TEXAS CHIROPRACTIC COLLEGE

J. B. Barfoot, D.C.

President

JBB/mck